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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

OCTOBER 7TH, 2009 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, David Hedderly-Smith, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.  
Pinebrook residents Michelle and Nate DiPalma, and Wendy Plath as well as Caleb Reeve with Centurion Security were also in attendance. 
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Michelle and Nate DiPalma, Wendy Plath and Caleb Reeve were introduced to the board.
2. Minutes for the August 5th meeting were reviewed.  David made the motion to approve as written.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.

3. Ted introduced Caleb Reeve with Centurion Security.  Ted noted that in June, a car belonging to a Pinebrook resident was impounded by Centurion for parking in a no parking zone.  There was general discussion of the services provided by Centurion, as well as the suggestion that Centurion contact a representative of the board if cars are suspected of being abandoned.  Caleb gave the board the contact number for the on-duty driver in Pinebrook for future reference.  David suggested the board provide a list of rental home addresses to Centurion so they can monitor traffic and noise issues at those properties.

4. The issue of rental homes in Pinebrook was discussed at length.  Ted noted that the CC&R’s were written in the 1970’s and do not specifically address the issue of internet marketed rental properties, however, they clearly do state that for-profit businesses are not allowed in the subdivision.  Nate DiPalma discussed his conversations with Summit County officials regarding a rental property in his neighborhood, and noted they placed ultimate enforcement of the issue with the HOA.  Dan made a motion to direct legal counsel to draft and file a complaint against Jonathan Baird, the owner of the property on Pine Crest Circle (neighboring Ms. Plath and the DiPalmas).  Mike seconded.  Vote all in favor with Ted abstaining.  Troy suggested the board also move to the next step of amending the bylaws to specifically address and prohibit nightly rentals.  David suggested the board should pursue legal actions against the three new rental properties discovered on the VRBO website, but Ted noted that the board should focus on the issue with Baird and address the other homes if they become a problem.  There was general discussion of the rental policies of VRBO, with David agreeing to review their rental policies and procedures.
5. Financial statements at and for the eight months ended August 31st, 2009 were presented and reviewed, along with a YTD budget analysis and current A/R aging.  General discussion followed.  It was noted that the 2010 budget should be drafted and presented at the November board meeting.

6. David made the motion to designate Ted as the alternate delegate to the PMA Delegate Meeting on October 19th.  Holly seconded, vote all in favor.

7. Cruz’s abandoned home on Canyon Drive was discussed.  Ted noted the HOA has a money judgment against the property of approx. $120,000.  GMAC does want to settle and has agreed to reimburse all legal fees owing the HOA.  It was suggested the settlement be negotiated to be reduced by the estimated costs of demolition and allow for the HOA to net approx. $20,000 for damages, after reimbursement for legal fees.

8. Dan discussed a collections issue with the home on lot P0357.  There is currently an outstanding balance of approx. $500; however, the amount was not collected at closing when the property was recently sold.  Dan and Cory noted that there have been multiple owners, foreclosures, two title companies involved, the most recent of which did not contact the HOA regarding outstanding dues.  It was suggested by the board to write off the balance due to the circumstances.
9. Mike discussed an issue he has with a neighboring house that has become a rental and is occupied by numerous people that have repeatedly caused a nuisance with noise and disruptive parties.  It was noted that this is a CC&R violation and suggested that Bud Sass contact Mike to follow up with the matter.
10. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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